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awhile back we spoke of hope and how important it is.  
after that i received a short note from a friend of 
mine from previous work years.  he was of the hindu 
faith, i believe the third most popular religion behind 
christianity and islam.  though not an expert, i think 
some believe in a single god while acknowledging the 
existence of others.  i suppose i could find why some 
would find that acceptable as many believe we worship 
three gods when in truth there is only One God 
expressing in three forms.  i won't attempt to explain 
the Trinity.  i don't want to get too far off track 
here. 

i believe this precious friend is being moved by the 
constant bombardment of these daily briefings, if 
nothing else.  i don't know if he has come to the full 
saving knowledge of who Jesus is and that He is the 
only way to the Father God.  i want that for him.  i 
want that for everyone just as our heavenly Father 
does.  until then, i will keep my bombardment coming, 
seeking to convince anyone who might.

i say all this as just an introduction of sorts.  i was 
speaking of hope.  after my friend read the previous 
email i had sent on hope, he replied with this: 

"yes - hope.  we have a saying in sanskrit for that - 
it translates to: 'hope is a surprising chain, whoever 
is bound by it keeps running, whoever is free of it, is 
crippled.'  that's the literal translation.  what it 
means is that one who has hope keeps working on making 
life, and things better.  whoever loses hope sits idle, 



is depressed and feels nothing good can come out of 
life.  in many ways this is applicable to each one of 
us.  the Lord has given us hope.  one day all of this 
will be good, and will be better.  so do not lose this 
hope."

yes, hope is important to all of us.  no hope 
translates to no thought of anything being better than 
it is now.  even many of the things that belong in the 
realm of hope have been taken for granted by their 
consistency.  i expect the sun to come up tomorrow. i 
expect a baby to develop into an adult.  if i plant a 
seed i expect it to grow and reproduce.  i expect 
instead of "i hope". 

all these things and more would have to be moved to the 
realm of hope without the faithfulness of our God.  it 
is His word alone that holds all things together and 
functioning as "we expect".  it is at His command that 
things of this age will cease to exist as before.

it is then when hope will have to trust God for the 
better He has prepared for those who love Him.  and if 
He has prepared a place for them, He will surely have 
prepared a place for those who don't love Him.  indeed, 
why would they want to be with Him if they did not love 
Him.  He will fulfill their hope by relegating them to 
the darkness they love, far from the light of His love.

"now hope does not disappoint, because the love of God 
has been poured out in our hearts by the Holy Spirit 
who was given to us."  rom 5:5  it does not disappoint 
if it is in the right thing.



perhaps it was not hope our Lord Jesus had when He 
endured the cross.  perhaps it was a knowing beyond 
faith.  yet surely that assurance can only be had by 
God.  this was the man Christ Jesus, bearing all the 
frailties we have.  He did not operate in His "Godly" 
traits.  He wanted to show each of us what was possible 
with faith in the Father.  it was hope that allowed Him 
to believe in "the joy that was set before Him".  with 
it He "endured the cross, despising the shame, and has 
sat down at the right hand of the throne of God."  heb 
12:2

my friend's sanskit contains much truth.  it simply 
does not mention the One who can make things better. 
the One who paid for all our mistakes with His blood, 
so we wouldn't have to.  there has to be an accounting.  
justice must prevail.  His sacrifice enables us to have 
hope for a future beyond this life.  even if we are 
allowed an extended time here, it is brief at best.

i hope my friend will not be angry that i shared his 
message.  i hope he will come to know the Jesus i know.  
i hope the truth of the gospel will be revealed to him.  
i hope.  i hope.  i hope.  and yes, "hope does not 
disappoint".  my hope is in Jesus Christ!

linda


